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In the past fortnight I have met with our School Board and the P&C.  The open and honest communication in both forums gives me   

confidence in our partnerships and our ability to achieve our goals as a community.  Our value of unity is alive in our school community.   

 

As a Board we unpacked the 2019 NAPLAN results for our school.  Our data is trending up, with many improvements noted in both    

progress and achievement.  Our Year 5 students did particularly well in Writing, which is to be celebrated.  Staff will spend our School 

Development Day looking closer at the NAPLAN and school data.  They will ask themselves what we are doing that is working and what 

we need to improve for our students to achieve their potential. 

 

A position for Parent Representative on the School Board will become available at the end of 2019.  If you would like to know more 

about the School Board and how to nominate please speak with our Chair, Jodee Eaves.  You can leave a message for her at the front 

office and she will be in touch. 

 

Our Review into PBS at Deanmore PS has demonstrated the program is a success overall.  Thank you to the parents and community 

members who responded to the survey sent.  Overwhelmingly parents are happy with Team Deanmore and our PBS approach.  Thank 

you for your support in making Team Deanmore a success. 

 

Jacquie Cooper 

Principal 

 

The majority of our year four, five and six students are currently undertaking swimming lessons at the Bold Park Aquatic Centre. We are 
delighted with the excellent behaviours and attitudes being displayed by all participants.  A reminder that our lost property box is      
located next to the canteen. Should your child be missing any clothing or swimming gear; it can probably be found here. 

A reminder to parents and guardians of our pre-primary and year one students that lessons commence on Monday 11th November. 
Please have any outstanding forms and payments sent in ASAP.   An equipment list will be issued to students on Monday 4th November. 

Ben Parkin 

Deputy Principal 

Please be aware that P & C Donations for ICT Contributions are separate to  

Deanmore Primary School . Please check bank details are the P & C’s account before depositing money. 

 

DEPUTY Principal’s REPORT 
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Merit and Value Awards 

Congratulations! 
 
 
 

    Merit    Value 

 

 Room  D1 Abigail Kitchen Jordee Clarke       

 Room D2 Matthew Davis Ashwan Mueller      

 Room          D3 Gianluca Senatore Ella O’Shea    

 Room   D4 Lilly Schupp William Nicholls     

 Room  D5 Morgan Whitnell Jake Rubens  

    

          Room    M1 Lucy Burman Jack Jones     

 Room M2 Hannah Neal Mia Kiernan-Gibney      

 Room  M3 Noah Sweet Daisy Turner       

 Room  M4 Abbey Vanderheeg Oliver Kuipers      

 Room          M5 Sophie Strophair Ella Bellworthy      

 Room  M6 Cameron Nicholls Amara Hough    

 

 Room  K1 Piper Cotton Aspen Bligh-Clarke      

 Room  K2 Harry King Hunter Burch      

 Room  K3 Riley Comerford Amelia Caddaye       

 Room  K4 Lily Scavalli Jewell Remy Van Kan  

     

 Room  G1 Riley Durack Violet Smith      

 Room  G2 Sebastian Middag     

 Room  G3 Burke Turner Elena Blackett    

    

  

 Science  Marcus McKimmie   

 

 Lote  Lucy Hayward 

  

 Sport                            Scarlett Juracich 

    

 



 



 

 

Collection point will be at the Canteen Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 

Thank you 



 

 

  
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

WAAPA Summer School 2020 

This Summer WAAPA at ECU, Mt Lawley is offering an exciting performing arts program for students in 
Years 1 to 12. The Summer School includes classes in Acting, Dance, Drama, Screen Performance, Film  
Making, Music Theatre and of course, how to perform Shakespeare. For information about the fantastic  
courses on offer please visit WAAPA Summer School or contact Gabrielle Metcalf at g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.waapa.ecu.edu.au%2Fcorporate-training-and-short-courses%2Fexplore-short-courses&data=02%7C01%7CNatalie.Cook%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cd7d6d2c7e975448fa14908d75b78b280%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b7
mailto:g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au

